P TN S——

September 16, 1976

Mr. Sam Chaputian
Chairman Parish Council
Holy Cross Church of Armenia
New York
Dear Mr. Chaputian:
Enclosed I am sending a check for
$5000.00 from the Holy Cross Church account.
As I spoke to you, this money should
be sent to Etchmiadzin for the repairs of
the Church. Please also write a letter to
them stating that this is in memory of the
late Bishop Tourian. Also stress the point
that there should be some kind of recognition
in that Church for the Bishop.
Thank you.

Sincerely,
Haik Kavookjian

Encl. $5000.00 check




